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Pennoweth Weekly 
17th January 2020 

Check out our Website! www.pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk  

Website www.pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk 

 
Dear Parents/carers 
 
It has been a great week in school.  The children have really settled back into the 
school routines and are working hard! 
 
It has been lovely this week to get some time to get to know the children more and 
find out what they get up to outside of school as well!  Please do encourage children 
to share their achievements outside of school as part of celebration assembly.  If 
they let an adult in school know then we can arrange for them to share and cele-
brate their news in our Friday assembly.  We know that we have a very talented 
group of children! 
 
We have been really impressed by the number of children who have already re-
ceived their first (and second or third!) reading karate bands.  Keep up the great 
work everyone; it is lovely to see you all enjoying books so much. 
 
Finally, please could we ask for your help with our after school clubs.  If children 
are not attending the club that they are part of (due to after school appointments 
etc) please do remember to let the school office, or your child's class teacher 
know. This is so that we can mark the after school registers appropriately and make 
sure that all children are safe.  Please also note that if children miss 2 sessions at a 
club without any notification / reason for their absence, then their place will be giv-
en to a child on the waiting list.  Thank you for your help with this. 
 
We hope you have a lovely weekend and look forward to seeing everybody on Mon-
day. 

General Data Protection Regulations.  The information being collected will only be used within the guidance of the GDP regulations.  
More information can be found on our website.  

www.pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk/dataprotection  

Important Reminder 

 
Information regarding PE kit and PE lessons. All children need to ensure that they 
bring a PE kit to school on or before the day that they have their PE lesson. This kit 
should comprise of: a Pennoweth PE top, plain tracksuit bottoms/leggings/shorts, 
socks and trainers or pumps. Children may also bring in a hoodie or jumper, especial-
ly for doing PE outside.  

If children do not bring their PE kit in school, they will not be participating in their 
PE lessons and will be sent to a separate classroom. These lessons are a key, fun 
part of their learning in school and we do not want children missing out. If any chil-
dren attend after school clubs, they need to be following the same rules as high-
lighted above.  



 

 

 

Monday 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheese & tomato pizza (V) 

Potato wedges, baked beans 

Vegetable tagine with 

 lemon & mint Couscous (V & VGN) 

Fine green beans 

Fresh fruit platter 

Tuesday 

 

Minced steak pie and gravy 

Crammed potato 

Mixed Vegetables 

Vegetable arrabiata served with 

Wholemeal Pasta ( V & VGN) 

Winter sponge & custard 

Wednes
day 

Local roast gammon with 

pineapple, gravy, 

Cornish roast/boiled potatoes, 

Cornish carrots and cabbage 

Cauliflower cheese bake (V) 

Wholemeal banana bread 

Thurs-
day 

Chicken balti, mango chutney 

Mixed brown & white rice 

Five bean mild chilli with mixed 

brown & white rice & V & VGN) 

Sugar free fruit jelly (V VGN) 

Friday Oven baked battered fish, 

lemon slice 

Vegetable samosa (V VGN) 

Chips/ fresh baked rusty roll 

peas/mushy peas or baked beans 

Banana & oat square 

 

Pennoweth Catering   

We can cater for  Vegan, Celi-
ac, Vegetarian, Dairy Free, 
Gluten Free, Food Allergies and 
all food requirements 

 

 Pennoweth Library News 
Every day in the school library between 8.00am and 
8.30am *everybody welcome* 

Next week we will continue readingñHyperspace 
High 

Certificates this week goes toñ 

Gabriel, Joshua, Emily, Preston, Harry, Chloe, Ivy, 
Taylor, Jonah, Albie, Gracie-Mae, Kizzy, Scarlett 

Gold Certificate goes to Miss Craneõs class 

Well Done to All 

 

 Pupil Contact/Medical/Dietary Information 

It is of the utmost importance that we always have 
up-to-date contact/medical/dietary information for 
all children. 

If you are unsure of the current details we hold for 
your child, please come to the school office to check 
and, if necessary, make any amendments. 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

All clubs have started this week, they finish at  
4.15pm, please collect your child promptly at the end 
of the club. 

If your child is not able to attend a session please 
inform either their class teacher or the school of-
fice at the start of the school day. 

SUMMER CAMPS 2020 

 

Carnyorth Yr3/4ñthis camp is now FULL 

Eden Yr2ñthere are a few places still  

available 

Delaware ñplaces still available 

Londonñ there are a few spaces still  

available, last date to book 31st January 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have been following the new national 
sugar guidelines for 2020 since September 
2019 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fcache3.asset-cache.net%2Fxc%2F472926970.jpg%3Fv%3D2%26c%3DIWSAsset%26k%3D2%26d%3D5CI02OzTape3w4rbZcEvHoY-LEwAJIRGjoD64W8mcEOHaABrpQkK4GCIRQHMBnbd0&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thinkstockphotos.co.kr%2Fima


Star of the Week 

FS2/MM: Aronyas 

FS2/1FM: Emmie  

1SH: Olivia 

1/2CT: Kiera 

2SD: Tilly 

3N/S: Ruby 

3/4RT: Kaycee 

4DS: Oliwia 

5/6MD: Fineas 

5/6G/C: Tyler 

6PB: Finley  
 

 

 

 

School Disco 

Our School Council are organising a disco for Friday 31st January. The 
disco for KS1 and Reception classes is from 3.30-4.15pm and tickets cost 
Ã1.50. Children will be able to get changed in their classrooms before the 
end of the day and head straight down to the hall. The KS2 disco is from 
4.30-5.30pm and tickets are Ã2.00. All tickets will be sold in the week 
leading up to the disco.  

A separate letter has been sent home today with more details. 

 



Dates for your Diary 

 

January 

Tues 21stñ Year 5/6 Football Tournament 
at Pool Academy 

Wed 22ndñMiss Tullyõs class swimming 

Fri 24thñMiss Toddõs year 2 children swim-
ming 

Friday 31stñSchool Discoñletter sent 
home today 

 
 

 

        

 

 

 

 

Unauthorised Exceptional Leave of Absence Information 

The law requires parents to ensure their children receive an 
efficient full time education, and every minute of every day is 
important.  Please help them not to miss any of this valuable 
time. 

We hope that when you have read the information outlined on 
our website, you will consider that your childõs education is too 
important to take holidays during term time. 

If an unauthorised leave of absence is taken, this may incur a  
penalty notice being issued under Section 444A and 444B of 
the Education Act 1996.  This carries a fine of Ã60 if paid 
within 21 days or Ã120 if paid after this but within 28 
days.  Failure to pay the penalty notice will result in Court action 

Unauthorised Late Marks Information 

If your child is arriving late - after the register has closed at 
9am, it will be coded as a U which, is an unauthorised late mark. 
If your child accrues 10 unauthorised late marks within 100 
sessions (10 weeks) you will be committing an offence under the 
Education Act 1996.  

The School may refer the matter to Cornwall Council who may 
decide to take legal action against you., issuing a  penalty notice 
under Section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996.  This 
carries a fine of Ã60 per child, per parent if paid within 21 days 
or Ã120 if paid after this but within 28 days.  Failure to pay 
the penalty notice will result in Court action. 

Persistent absences/unauthorised lates, not authorised by the 
school, may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court, 
leading to fines up to Ã2,500 and / or custodial sentences. 

 

Throughout the year, we  will distribute fliers and magazines offering family services or post details of local activities on the news-
letter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not endorse these services.  

The class with the highest attendance this 
week is Mrs Morrisõ class.                 

WELL DONE   

 
Term Dates 

 

Spring term - 6th Januaryñ27th March 

 Half term - 17th February  - 21st February  

Training day, 24th February, children DO NOT at-
tend on this day. AFTER SCHOOL CARE NOT 
AVAILABLE ON THIS DAY 

Easter holidays - 30th March - 13th April  

Summer term - 14th April - 23rd July  

Friday 8th May, Bank Holiday- VE Day 

Half term -  25th May-29th May 

22nd July -  last day of term for children to at-
tend.  After School Care will be available until 
6pm.  Bookings must be made in  advance please 

Training Day, 23rd JulyñChildren DO NOT attend 
on this day.  AFTER SCHOOL CARE NOT AVAILA-
BLE ON THIS DAY  

 

 
with the highest attendance 
this week is  Miss Delaney

 

    

Position Class % 

1st FS2/1FM 100 

2nd 3N/S 99.6 

3rd 5/6GC 97.7 

4th 3/4RT 96.4 

5th 2SD 95.8 

6th 4DS 95.5 

7th 5/6MD 94.9 

8th 6PB 94.6 

9th 1SH 94.5 

10th 1/2CT 93.8 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwilo7qUuZ7QAhWHI8AKHTeyBQsQjRwIBQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fnewlandspark.com%2Four-history%2F&psig=AFQjCNEVEpZffDamm8wRpfrI0wntDjWHcw&ust=1478876163648169

